Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

20 September 2007

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 
Jackie Mortiboy


Peter Webb
Erica Forbes


Bob Scarfe
John Griggs


 Richard Honey


The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: There were no apologies for absence.

Minutes of meeting held on 23 August 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Tony Alcock reported that the weeds on the playground and driveway are now dying back having been sprayed.  John Griggs has reported that he had asked Miles and Barr to remove their For Sale sign from the green at the end of Nats Lane.  The Footpath Sign at the end of Nats Lane has still not been re-erected.

Code of Conduct
Brook Parish Council formerly adopted the new Code of Conduct.
Cutting of the Tree
The Environment Agency has now undertaken the cutting of the tree and the landowner is happy with the work that has been undertaken.
Rodents coming from the stream
Rodents have been seen in the field near the stream behind the Village Hall.  This is a possible problem as they are likely to migrate into the village in the colder weather.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask Ashford Borough Council to deal with this as appropriate.

Finances   

A copy of the financial statement had been distributed.

A cheque for cutting of recreation ground for £110 was signed.

Any Other Business

Tony Alcock thanked Bob Scarfe for his help in cutting back the overgrown bushes along the entrance to the hall.  It was agreed that next year the Council would ask the man who cuts the other hedges for the Council to cut this one too.

Planning applications, one for Terry Wood Farm and the other for West Down Farm in Nats Lane had been agreed upon.

Bob Scarfe expressed his concerns over the parking issues outside the school.  Tony Alcock is to make an appointment to see the new Head Mistress to discuss this.  

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 18th October 2007. 

